
 
PIRINOA DISTRICT NEWSLETTER - AUGUST 2018 

 
THANK YOU AGAIN to Gordon for delivering the         
District newsletter, all donations can be left at the store as 
usual. 
 
A GREAT BIG THANK YOU … to Jo Stevens all the volun-
teers who organised the  fundraising Hangi to benefit the  
Kerrison-Jones Hip Hop legends ! What a great example of 
the Pirinoa Spirit. 
 
NEXT MONTH’S NEWSLETTER  Please note: If you wish 
to place something in the September 2018 newsletter 
please: 
 email office@pirinoa.school.nz with ‘District Newsletter’ in 
subject line, or 
 Leave message on school phone:  3077829.  Please en-
sure it reaches the office by the end of August. 

 
PIRINOA PLAYGROUP  is open Tuesdays from 9am – 
11.30am. All Mums, Dads, Caregivers and Preschool children welcome! Please bring a piece of fruit 
for a shared morning tea and a gold coin for casual attendees. We have visits scheduled with Shirley 
from REAP on the 11 September, Shirley provides lots of really funny activities for Children of all ag-
es. If you have any questions about playgroup please contact Sara Sutherland on 3077809 or text 027 
313 0772. Pop in and see us on a Tuesday morning – we love to see new faces!  
  
BURNSIDE CHURCH NEWS 
The colder months mean two things for the 
Burnside Church, maintenance and book-
ings ! We’ve had 4 weddings booked in the 
last 3 weeks, and well on track for a great 
summer 2018/19. If you know if anyone 
looking fir a unique ceremony venue let us 
know and we’ll send through our Welcome 
Guide. A big thank you to our volunteers for 
the recent picket fence painting efforts! The 
new fence looks fantastic, and many 
buisnesses and individuals have made it 
happen so thank you to all involved. We’d 
also like to take this opportunity to thank 
the Duty Families, who each month take a 
turn in maintaining the grounds and clean-
ing the inside of the Church for viewings 
and events. If you’ve thought about helping 
us out and would like to join the roster, call Lisa on 3077066, we can always use more helpers. And 
lastly, we’re enjoying support from our amazing local busineses and our Local Goodies Raffle will be 
ready in the next few weeks with some pretty great prizes up for grabs. Follow our Facebook Page for 
all the up to date info. Photo of recent planting day at the Church by Pirinoa students. 

BUILDER NEEDED                                                                                                                               
We have a number of windows at the school which need    replacing, Are there any buildres out there 
willing to come and give us a quote ? 

PIRINOA SCHOOL OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR                                                                                  
As expected, we may require a new office administrator at  Pirinoa School. Jane has been excellent 
with the effort and professionalism she has put into Pirinoa School at such   short notice, however her 
job was always going to be for the short term. We now require a new Office Administrator. If this 
sounds like you please bring or send your CV to principal@pirinoa.school.nz by the 17th August.  



 
 

 
 

 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


